
MINUTES 
 

Stated Meeting of the R.C. Lindsey 

Parent Teacher Organization  

 

October 5, 2015 

 

Call to Order 

With 16 members in attendance, along with Principal Dahlhofer, the meeting was called to order 

by President Amy Timm at 7:04 pm. 

 

Emma Klocker, a 5
th

 grade student, attended the meeting to ask for PTO’s support with her Kids 

for Coloring charity.  Donations of craft and art supplies will be collected in the classrooms until 

October 23
rd

. 

Action:  That $50 worth of art and craft supplies be donated from PTO to Kids for 

Coloring. Moved, seconded, and approved. 

 

Minutes 

Action: That the reading of the August meeting be waived. Moved, seconded, and 

approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Rachele Jeunnette, reported one change in the budget.  The line for commemorative 

books should be $498 instead of $198.   

 

Action: That the difference of $300 for commemorative books be taken out of 

expenses from Laps for Lindsey. Moved, seconded, and approved. 

 

Administration Reports 

 

Mr. Dahlhofer 

Mr. Dahlhofer thanked everyone who helped with Grandparents Day and Laps for Lindsey.  He 

reported that Mrs. Hocevar will return to her classroom in about 2 weeks.   

 

Old Business 

 

Grandparents Day 

A suggestion was made to have chairs on the playground for Grandparents to use during recess.  

Mrs. Schultz asked if they could involve the grandparents more in the afternoon next year.  

Otherwise everything was great. 

 

Laps for Lindsey 

The kids brought in a total of $10,676, which was short of our goal of $13,000.  There was a total 

of $2250 in sponsorship money, along with Patterson’s donations of apples.  Tim Ritt, who set 

up the course, suggested buying more posts and flags for next year in order to rope off the entire 

course. 



 

 

New Business 
Teacher Requests 

Mrs. Trentanelli requested $160 for Brain Pop Junior, which K-2 use in their classrooms. 

 Action:  That $160 be paid for Brain Pop Jr. Moved, seconded and approved. 

 

Mrs. Cunningham requested $100 to buy rewards for the 3R program.  There are 2 winning 

classrooms a month. The classes will vote on their prize.  Prizes will be something like extra 

recess, popcorn, or hot chocolate. 

Action:  That Mrs. Cunningham be reimbursed up to $100 for prizes. Moved, 

seconded, and approved. 

 

Mrs. Nicolosi requests $80 for a yoga instructor to teach one lesson to the 5
th

 grade students.  

She is interested in keeping children interested in health and wellness by offering new things.   

Action: That $80 be used to pay a yoga instructor for the 5
th

 grade classes. Moved, 

seconded and approved.     

 

Halloween Party 

The Halloween Parade will be at 2pm, with the parties immediately following.  Snack ideas are 

still being looked into.   

Pavilion 

Amy Timm reported she contacted an Amish group that quoted $3000 to finish the project.  

 

Announcements 

The first box tops contest will start on Monday and run for 2 weeks.  Box tops, Tyson labels, and 

Labels for Education are all accepted.  There will be a winning classroom in grades K-2, and in 

grades 3-5.  

 

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.  

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Heather Reeves, Secretary 

 
 


